
  

 

   July 13, 2023 

 

A. INFORMATION/EDUCATION HIGHLIGHTS:  
The first-ever Chalco Summer Series was such a hit last year, the education team brought 
it back this year with a focus on getting kids out in nature. Last month, kids and their 
families sampled macroinvertebrates and learned about their tie to water quality. This 
month, more than 40 people have registered to geocache around Chalco Hills, tying 
technology and nature together. In August, families will get a chance to fish Wehrspann 
Lake while we provide the gear and bait. Feedback and participation in this program have 
been tremendous.  

 

B. PERSONNEL/MISCELLANEOUS ITEMS: 
1. I’m pleased to announce that Tyler Roberts was promoted to Washington County Rural 

Water Supply Superintendent on June 26 following the resignation of Kyle Winn. Tyler 
was previously WCRW Supply Operator. Congratulations to Tyler and we wish Kyle only 
the best as he pursues another job opportunity.  
 

2. I would like to congratulate Margie Stark who retired on June 30 after 36 years as 
bookkeeper for Dakota County Rural Water. More than three decades with the District 
demonstrates a great deal of loyalty, dedication and commitment to the District, so the 
greatest thank you possible to Margie and well-wishes in her well-deserved retirement.    
 

3. The electronic waste recycling collections in Tekamah, Blair, Dakota City and Walthill 
were a big hit again this year. The total collection volume was 39,359 lbs. of e-waste, up 
from 33,385 lbs. in 2022. These collections wouldn’t be as successful or efficient without 
all the volunteers, so I want to personally thank everyone who helped in any capacity – 
big or small.  

 

C. REPORT ON PURCHASES – CONSTRUCTION SERVICES, PROFESSIONAL 
SERVICES AND PERSONAL PROPERTY: Pursuant to Board direction, the report 
indicating construction services, professional services, and personal property purchases 
from the month of June is attached for your review.  

 
D. CURRENT AND ON-GOING PROJECTS – PAPIO NRD LEGAL COUNSEL: A copy 

of current and on-going projects for District Legal Counsel, Husch Blackwell as of June 13 
is attached for your review.  

 
E. PAPILLION CREEK WATERSHED PARTNERSHIP REPORT: The PCWP 

Subcommittee meeting took place Thursday, June 29. The meeting minutes are attached. 
The next meeting is scheduled for Thursday, July 27. 



  

 

 

  



  

 
Report on Purchases 

Construction Services, Professional Services, Personal Property 
 

June 2023 
 

 

 
Date 

Project  
 Name 

 
Item / Task 

 
Company 

 
Cost 

 
6/1-6/30/2023 
 

 
Project 
Maintenance 

 
Rip Rap 

 
Whetrock, Inc. 

 
$39,514.38 

 

 
6/14-10/31/2023 

 
Glacier Creek 

 
Mowing 

 
Nebraska 
Hydro-Seeding 

 
$30,000 

 

 
6/14-8/31/2023 
 

 
Dam Site 7 

 
Demolition & Cleanup 

 
Pruss 
Excavation 

 
$97,711 

 
6/28-9/1/2023 
 

 
Rumsey Station 

 
Geotech analysis of 
levee seepage 

 
Thiele Geotech 
Inc. 

 
$36,250 

 
 
 

    

 

 

 

    

 

 

 

    

 
 

 



  

 

  



  

  



  

 

  



  

 
 
 
 


